September 19, 2018

The Honorable Roy A. Cooper Governor of North Carolina 20301 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699

Dear Governor Cooper:

We appreciate your administration's ongoing efforts to respond to Hurricane Florence's devastation. We of course understand that protecting life and property takes precedence over everything else in this difficult time.

In light of the disaster, we write simply to extend the deadline for our questions regarding the Atlantic Coast Pipeline permitting process. Our previous letter, dated September 7, 2018, requested responses to some questions by September 14, 2018, and others by September 25, 2018.

We now respectfully request responses to our questions by October 2, 2018, although if you believe that date to be unreasonable, we are happy to work with your staff to settle on a more appropriate deadline. Immediate disaster response is of course the most important priority right now.

Sincerely,

Senator Harry Brown

Co-Chairman

Subcommittee on the Atlantic

Coast Pipeline

Senator Paul Newton

Advisory Member

Subcommittee on the Atlantic

Coast Pipeline